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Marian Quinn

Marian Quinn has been an ally of Men in Childcare (Ireland) really from the outset of our group’s inception. I can attest to at least 3 different ways that she has positively influenced our agenda in the network.

1) Through her work as an Equality and Diversity Trainer.

2) Through her direct participation and input during steering meetings and action plan development. 

3) As my manager and co-worker at Wallaroo Playschool in Cork.

I did the Level 6 module in Equality and Diversity in the Early Years, in 2011-2012.  As a tutor, Marian inspired us to re-examine our own values in several areas, not the least of which was gender bias.  It was easy to tell that Marian had a passion for this topic and for awakening a new consciousness in us.  Marian is a skilled, versatile and enthusiastic trainer.  

At our most recent MiC review of our Strategic Plan 2011-2014 in July, Marian attended on behalf of the national branch of the ACP.  Marian’s contribution at the meeting included pointing out the benefits of Equality Training for our network with regards to our future work.  She also raised the point of getting women involved in spreading our message to break down resistance and help promote it within the sector.  

It is perhaps easiest for me to talk about Marian in the capacity of co-worker, where she supported me extensively, both in my work with the men in childcare network, and in our goal of supporting and anti-bias curriculum in our centre.  Marian was fully supportive of me attending MiC events, often when it necessitated me missing work time.

As a member of a childcare team with Marian, I admired her thoroughness in addressing moments where it was possible to highlight and expose bias in our practice.  A common example of this knack she had was when, during planning, someone would comment,  ‘That might be a good project for the boys.’  With a smile on her face she would respond, ‘Excuse me?’ and if her point wasn’t understood, she would remind us, ‘That would be a good project for all the children!’  She found a way to deliver this message to us – that consciousness only change when we accept that bias exists so deeply within us.  Her way of expressing this was respectful and inspiring.

Some of the activities she made up or promoted were the Family wall, getting the children to make accurate self-portraits with a huge and appropriately diverse range of skin-coloured paper and materials, creating a quiz booklet for children to guess whether a photograph of a child was a boy or a girl [which demonstrated very well the difficulty of distinguishing in many cases].

Indeed, working on a team with Marian made me feel that not only would I be supported to gain skills as a childcare worker, but also of course, the children in our care would benefit from our own improved awareness and our commitment to fairness.

Sincerely,

Timothy Moran

General Secretary 

Men in Childcare (Ireland)

(Attached please find a summary or our work)

(Also)

PM Childcare Manager
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